
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Important Please Note 

Last day of term – 21st July 

Inset Day – 1st and 4th September 

First day of term – Tuesday 5th September 

Homework 

Please Click here for information and guidance 
regarding your child’s homework. 
 

 
 
We hope the very clear links and organisation 
below will ensure you are able to find any 
school communication quickly and easily. 
You may find the current and all previous 
newsletters for this academic year for 
reference on our website – 
Chesswood Junior School - Latest 
Correspondence  
 
Newsletter from previous academic years may 
be found at –  
Chesswood Junior School - Previous 
Academic Year Newsletters 
 
You may find all current term correspondence 
for the whole school –  
Chesswood Junior School - Current Academic 
Year Correspondence  
 
Current and previous correspondence for 
specific year groups 
Year 3 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 3 
Year 4 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 4 
Year 5 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 5 
Year 6 - Chesswood Junior School - Year 6 
Assembly information - click here 
 

CHESSWOOD 

JUNIOR SCHOOL News
Published – 21/07/2023 

Do you have a concern? 

We hope you and your child have a great 

school experience. However, if you hold a 

concern about an experience at Chesswood 

Junior School, please share it with us. We 

always try to provide the best school 

experience we can for all members of the 

school community and we are interested to 

know where we can make improvements, 

small or large. Please use this email to share 

a concern: concern@chesswood.w-

sussex.sch.uk We will always respond within 

5 working days and often much quicker than 

that. You may also tag specific individual 

professionals but we would ask that the 

concern@ email address is always used to 

ensure senior leaders are kept well informed 

of experiences for children and families.  

 

 

Keeping up to speed 

We are very aware, both professionally and 

personally, how hard it is to keep up with 

communications from school and from 

everywhere else for that matter.  

 

 

Weekly Attendance 

Bright Sparks – Turn up, Turn up on Time, Turn 

up Ready for Action! 

The following classes have won the year group 

attendance trophies for Week beginning 10th  

July. Well done!!  

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

3DH 
98% 

   4LH 
98% 

5JS 
99% 

6NS  
100% 

 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Homework&pid=1369
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+3&pid=1386
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+4&pid=1387
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+5&pid=1388
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+6&pid=1389
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=People%2C+places+and+events+Assemblies&pid=1450
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:concern@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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Chesswood Calendar 24th July 2023 –18th August 2023 
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Dates for your diary 

 

 

Year 6 Bristol residential – there will be a meeting for parents and children attending the residential on 
Friday 8th September 2023 at 3.30pm in the Sports Hall.  Please come along to find out more information 
about the trip. 
 

Year 6 Activities week – during the w/c 25th September 2023 there is a week of activities planned for 
those Year 6 children who are not going on the residential.  Please see the letter below for more 
information. 
 

Year 5 Pop-Up Planetarium visit – on Thursday 28th September 2023 we will have the Pop-Up 
Planetarium in school.   Please see the letter below for more information. 
 

Year 4 Weald & Downland trip – in October 2023, Year 4 will be going to the Weald & Downland Open 
Air Museum.   Dates are yet to be confirmed and a letter will be sent out at the start of the autumn term. 
 

Year 3 Zoolab visit and Worthing  Museum visit  - On Friday 29th September 2023 Year 3 will 
have a visit from the Zoolab team and in November a visit from the Museum Outreach team.   Details of 
this will be sent out in a letter at the start of the autumn term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Upcoming Trips and Events 
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FUNDRAISING – SENSORY ROOM AND SUPPORT FOR DISADVANTAGE 

CHILDREN 

My name is Mariana, my eldest child is about to finish year 3 at Chesswood Junior School. It 
has been an eventful year, but we have had incredible support from the Pastoral Team at 
Chesswood. This has allowed my little man to flourish despite the challenges that came with 
the transition to a new school. We have a bunch of very passionate, dedicated people trying 
to do the best for the kids at the school. 
Sounds incredible, right? 
Drum roll......enter budget cuts. 
There are major obstacles currently to providing the support children need in most schools, 
but in this case, I am fundraising for the following Chesswood Junior School projects  
 
1. Development of a sensory room, £6000. 
This will be amazing for neurodivergent children and any children struggling with the 
classroom environment, of which there are many. This funding will allow for a purpose-built 
space with the right resources and equipment. All these kids need is to feel safe and that 
they belong, and the correct sensory input at that point of dysregulation is of paramount 
importance to allow this. Let's make it happen. 
 
2. Funds for disadvantaged children to engage in positive experiences in the community, 
£2000 
Most of you are hopefully able to provide enriching experiences for your children, be it 
Christmas activities, visits to parks and activity centres or other fun things we all take for 
granted! If you are in the same advantaged position as my family is, you will not be able to 
easily imagine a reality where your children cannot engage in these socially enriching 
activities, right? Our community has many children in this situation. Chesswood has been 
inspiring in the way they are trying to improve these kids' lives but like everything else in our 
current economic situation....without funding, what one can do becomes quite limited. 
 
I will face one of my ultimate fears and BUNGEE JUMP at BRIGHTON MARINA on the 3rd 
of SEPTEMBER (time TBA for any supporters!). Please help with ANYTHING you can, even 
£1 is £1 more for these kids. 100% of the proceeds will go directly to Chesswood, to be used 
specifically for the purposes above. I know I'm aiming high and of course I understand our 
current economic situation, but without dreaming a dream life makes little sense. I will be 
incredibly grateful for anything you can give, and your effort will be much appreciated. 

 
To find out more information or to donate, please follow the link 
https://www.gofundme.com/f/chesswood-junior-school-the-big-
jump?utm_campaign=p_cp+share-
sheet&utm_medium=copy_link_all&utm_source=customer or QR code 
 

                                                     

https://www.gofundme.com/f/chesswood-junior-school-the-big-jump?utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link_all&utm_source=customer
https://www.gofundme.com/f/chesswood-junior-school-the-big-jump?utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link_all&utm_source=customer
https://www.gofundme.com/f/chesswood-junior-school-the-big-jump?utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link_all&utm_source=customer
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School Library books 

During the summer holidays, please can 

you check to see if you have any school 

library books and return these to the 

school in September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kids eat free over the summer 

 

Medication  

For parents of children who have medication 

in school, this will be sent home with your 

child at the end of term.  

Please remember to bring in any medication 

that is required to be administered in school 

on their first day back in September with the 

completed parental consent form which can 

be found below. 
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Staff leavers: 

We have several members of staff that we will be saying goodbye to at the 

end of this school year. Plus, some new staff to welcome to Chesswood. 

 

 

 

 

  

Staff changes 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Tim Hicks – Year lead/Class Teacher 

Tim has been at Chesswood since September 
2016, teaching in Years 3 and 6 before becoming 

Year 5 and Reading Leader. He will be sorely 
missed as a fantastic teacher, colleague and 

friend. He has been inspirational in many aspects 
of his jobs and will leave a legacy of organisational 
efficiency, kindness and care of his colleagues and 

children. We wish him the best of luck with his 
new teaching ventures and hope that our paths 

will cross again in the future. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Gemma Arkinstall – Temporary Class Teacher in 
Year 6, returning to direct supply teacher 

We say goodbye to Gemma for a second time, 
after she answered our call to return on a short-
term basis to teach in Year 6 this year. We thank 

her for her dedication and experience, she will be 
as missed as much as the first time, and who 

knows...perhaps this won't be the last goodbye? 
We wish her the best of luck in her future career. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jo Peace – Year lead/Class Teacher 
Jo joined us in April 2017 with the unenviable task 
of improving English across the school; she leaves 
us having accomplished that task, leaving a legacy 
of planning and guidance that will be followed for 
years to come. Her exemplary teaching in Years 3 

and 6 will always be remembered by her 
colleagues and pupils alike - she leaves us having 
achieved the best run of SATs results the school 
has ever achieved - we will also miss Jo's insight 

and kindness. We wish her all the best as she 
embarks on her journey into senior leadership. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Gaby Robinson-Wright – Class Teacher 
On behalf of the Chesswood school community 
we would like to express our sincere admiration 

for Gaby's dedication to her roles throughout her 
time at Chesswood Junior School. Few could hope 
to match Gaby's care and attention of children in 

her care or the leadership of PHSE which is second 
to none! We wish Gaby every success and 

happiness in her new post. 
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Megan Phillips – Class Teacher 
Megan is sadly leaving us at the end of this term 

and will really be missed. She is going to take 
some time to travel around the globe and to enjoy 
some new life experiences. Don’t forget to send us 
some postcards of the various countries you visit. 

 

 

Staff changes continued 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Alex Goble – Teaching Assistant 
We are very sorry to see Alex moving on but wish 

to thank her for all the support she’s offered the 

children at Chesswood since she joined us in 

September 2021. She has worked right across the 

school both in terms of ages and also level of 

need, developing her expertise in supporting a 

wide range of children. We wish her well in her 

new school, taking happy memories of Chesswood 

with her. Thank you Alex. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Jessica Buckley Dearing – Teaching Assistant 
Jess joined us in January 2022. She has impressed 

us with her enthusiasm for the job – always willing 

to help out where needed. I know how much Jess 

has enjoyed working at Chesswood and we wish 

her the very best as she continues to develop her 

career.  I’m sure you won’t forget your time at 

Chesswood and we will remember you too as a 

dedicated member of the team. Thank you Jess. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Becky Ford – Teaching Assistant (commencing 
SCITT placement with Chesswood in September) 

Becky is moving on to teacher training and we 

wish her all the very best with this. She has only 

been with us for a short period so we are 

delighted that she will be basing her training at 

Chesswood so we will still see her around school 

but in a different role. Thank you for your support 

in Yr6 this year, you always have a smile to share 

and you will be missed by the many children 

you’ve supported right across the year group. 

 
 

 

 

Staff leavers 
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Staff changes continued 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Jorge Latter 
We were delighted that Jorge was able to fly in to 

return to Chesswood and offer his support when 

we needed it for this Summer term in 3CH before 

moving on to his next adventures. We look 

forward to hearing about them! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Liz James 

We’d like to thank Liz for her dedication in her 

support of children at Chesswood. She has worked 

with a number of children in her time with us and 

has really made a positive difference for them. We 

will miss your cheerfulness Liz and hope you keep 

in touch. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Nicola Soltermann – Office Administrator  

We are very sorry to be saying goodbye to Nikki in 

the school office, she has been an amazing 

member of staff to work with and her expertise 

with leading on the Medical and Attendance has 

been exceptional. We will very much miss her in 

school office and send her our very best wishes for 

the future ahead. 
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Tesco Community Grants 

Scheme 

We’re excited to inform you that 

Chesswood Junior School has been 

accepted by the Tesco Community Grants 

Scheme.  

It is a scheme which gives community 

projects, like ours, to support our most 

disadvantaged pupils, providing enriched 

extra-curricular opportunities and 

experiences within the local area to help 

close the disadvantage gap.  

Grants of up to£1,500 can be awarded to 

Chesswood Junior School.  

Therefore, we need your help, and to 

support us next time you shop at Tesco 

visit any of the stores below from the first 

week of July to end of September 23 

and vote! For further information please 

visit 

https://www.tescoplc.com/sustainability/co

mmunities/tesco-community-grants/ 

Chapel Rd Express 

Goring Rd Express 

Goring Way Express 

Durrington Express 

West Durrington Extra Store 

Worthing Findon Express 

South Farm Worthing Express 

Rectory Worthing Express 

Dolphin Worthing Rd Express 

Broadwater Worthing Express 

 

 

 

Workshops for parents and carers 

A collection of pre-recorded webinars on 
subjects including autism, eating disorders, 
anxiety, sleep and managing self-harm 
 
https://www.sussexcamhs.nhs.uk/resource
s/resources-for-families-carers-and-
professionals/parent-and-carer-workshops 

 

https://www.tescoplc.com/sustainability/communities/tesco-community-grants/
https://www.tescoplc.com/sustainability/communities/tesco-community-grants/
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Dancemania XV  

48 dancers from across all 4 year groups took part in Dancemania XV in front of over 100 strong 

audience. Solo dancers, pairs, trios and groups took to the stage performing their own dances to 

the loving crowd, each of them growing in confidence throughout their performance, expertly 

hosted by experienced Dancemania pair Ayla and Lois.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Sports News 
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Active 60 Summer Holiday Challenge 

It’s so important to keep active over the holiday so here are some ideas to keep everyone active of 

the summer holidays. Most of these are free – copy of the poster will be send separately with all 

the hyperlinks to the ideas.  

Please keep us informed of your progress at pe@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk ‘Active60 SHC’  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Out of school achievements  

Max Williams-Walsh was awarded MVP 
(most valued player) for U11 D&D Basketball 
local league last season.  

He has also been scouted and has 
subsequently joined Storm U12 premier team 
in Crawley, where he will also be playing on 
the U14 Conference team.  

 

 

 

Poppy has had a history piece of writing 

submitted in the Downsman magazine.  

Well done!  

mailto:pe@chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk
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Local Community Support Information 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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External Clubs Information 
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